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 Principal: Mme Roné Boyko 
Vice-Principal: Mme Jennifer Rothwell 

Sept 19 
Early dismissal 3:25 
pm 
Parent Council AGM 
6:30 pm 

Sept 9 
Terry Fox Run 
10:15 am 

Sept 26 
School Photos 
(Re-take day Nov 8) 

Sept 29 
Terry Fox Run 
10:15 am 

Dates to 
remember 

Dear Bannatyne Families, 
Welcome back to all our amazing Bannatyne students and families, and a warm welcome to all the 
families new to our school! We hope you enjoyed a fantastic summer break and that you are all  
recharged and ready for a challenging and rewarding school year. The staff at École Bannatyne is   
looking forward to an exciting year ahead; a year filled with growing and learning together. We 
would like to extend best wishes to you and your family as we embark on the 2017-2018 school 
year together.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the incredible Bannatyne staff for working tirelessly to   
prepare our school and their classrooms for opening day. I would also like to welcome our new 
staff members: Mme Rothwell, Teaching Vice-Principal, and Secretarial Assistant Mme Ogwal and 
Claudine Gauvin. We have a fantastic team and we all look forward to working together with you in 
order to make this a rewarding and successful school year! 
 
This school year, we will continue to work to support students in achieving their goals by fostering 
a positive and exciting school culture founded in trusting relationships and alight with learning. Our 
vision is that all students come to school and feel safe and confident enough to take the risks 
necessary for learning. Our goals are on-going and will focus on improving English, French and 
Math literacy skills. They also reflect our commitment to helping students expand their Problem 
Solving, Critical Thinking and 21st Century Learning Skills.  
 
Our Parent Handbook, which includes important information such as dates to remember, dismissal   
routines, Lunch Hour procedures and rules, as well as our Code of Conduct, has been updated.  
A link to it has been posted to our website. Please take the time to review it with your child as well 
as use it for future reference.  

You will receive our school newsletter on the first Friday of each month via e-mail.  It is an excellent source of infor-
mation and helps keep parents informed of school activities. It will also be posted on our school website. The website 
has also been updated to include links to classroom blogs, Instagram and Twitter accounts and so is a great source of 
information.  
As our school continues to grow, we are in need of more Lunch Hour Supervisors. Lunch supervision is a paid position 
and our program cannot be effective without the support of our Supervisors. If you, or anyone you know, may be 
available and interested, please contact me directly at 204-888-1101 or by email at rboyko@sjsd.net Thank-you! 
 
It has been such a a pleasure seeing all the smiles full of enthusiasm and excitement around our school this past 
week. Thank-you so much, to all our families, for your support and dedication in helping us create a safe, positive and 
rewarding learning environment. We look forward to working together in pursuit of excellence in education and to-
wards another amazing school year! 
 

Sincerely, 
Mme Boyko, Principal 

  

Kaylee, Room 1 
After a very difficult medical experience, we are pleased to share that Kaylee, a Grade 4 student in 
Room 1, is at home and recovering well. Kaylee experienced some health concerns on the first day of 
school, was seen at the Children’s Hospital, then transported to Edmonton, where she was operated on 
by Heart Specialists. Her surgery went well, she has since returned home and is expected to make a full 
recovery. We have all been very concerned for Kaylee and are delighted to share our get well wishes 
with her when she returns to school soon. 
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Parent Handbook 
In case of inclement weather please read the Parent Handbook which has been updated and posted on the school web-
site.  Please review the handbook carefully as it includes useful information regarding school entry and   dismissal proce-
dures, policies and routines and more. Thank you for helping to ensure that these procedures, policies and routines are 
followed and practiced because they help keep our students safe.  

 

Pick up/Drop off Procedures 
Please note the following: 

 8:50 - 9:00 am  Drop off students in school yard. 

 After 9:00 am    Use the front door and report to the office.  Student will check in at the office,   
   then proceed to their classroom independently. 

Bus drop off and pick up is done through the playground doors.  Students who are picked up by parents or guardians at 
dismissal remains through the back doors.  Please remember to greet your child at a pre-determined spot on the play-
ground at the 3:55. Please also remind them to report to a teacher on duty if you are not there right at 3:55. They will 
be directed back into the school through the back doors and walk to the office where we will contact you. 

Back doors 
Please do not enter the school through the back doors.  Use only the front doors and always report directly to the office.  
Entry and dismissal time is very hectic and we work hard to senure all students are safe.  All guests in the building are 
required to enter through the front doors and to report to the office and receive a visitors tag.  Thank-you for helping 
keep our students safe. 

Bus Lane Reminder 
Please do not stop nor park in the Bus Lane between the hours of: 
 
   8:45 - 9:30 
 11:45 - 1:15 
   3:45 - 4:15 
 
The bus lane is meant for our school buses only in order to drop off and pick up our students.  

School Parking Lot 

All of our parking stalls are reserved and paid for by staff.  Staff      parking is reserved during the day and for evening 
events. 

When dropping students off, please be sure to stay to the right when entering the lot and make a right loop around to in 
front of the gated dumpster. Students should go directly onto the playground when exiting your car, so that you can 
then continue on and out of the lot.  

School Dress Code 
Please note that appropriate clothing must be worn by all students; no halter tops, ragged or ripped clothing, or    cloth-
ing with inappropriate messages, etc.   Please review the Handbook for more information regarding Dress Code and our 
School’s Code of Conduct.  
 

Daycare 
Parents picking up or dropping off their children at Daycare are asked to please use the Daycare doors.  Please do not 
use the front doors.  There is a buzzer at the door in order to announce your arrival.  Thank you. 

School Photos 
School Photos will be taken on Tuesday, September 26, in the morning at 9:00 am and at 1:00 pm for the afternoon 
Kindergarten classes. You will be able to view the photos before you decide to purchase a package.  Please do not send 
money on Picture Day. 
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Students who walk home are asked to leave the school ground promptly and go directly home so that their parents 
can expect them at a regular time every day. In the event that there is a change in your child’s dismissal, please send 
a note to their teacher so they know about the change. 
 
During morning entry, when inclement weather occurs, students are to enter the school, at 8:50 and sit in the hall-
way with their classmates until the bell rings at 9:00 and their teacher greets them at their classroom.  Afternoon kin-
dergarten students should enter through the front doors where they will be met by patrols who will take them to their 
classroom.   
 
Thank-you so much for your on-going support of our busy entry and dismissal times. 
 
Lunch Program 
Thank-you very much to our Lunch Supervisor scheduling this year. Lunch Supervisors who work very hard to ensure 
that routines are established and respected.  Your help in encouraging proper etiquette and behavior plays a big role 
in helping our Lunch Supervisors with student safety and routines.  Please refer to the Lunch Hour information in the 
Parent Handbook. If you would like to speak with your child during the lunch hour please report to the office and 
your child will meet you there.  
A big thank-you to our current Lunch Supervisors.  Our lunch program is a success because of you! 
 
Life Threatening Allergies 
Please do not send food that contain nuts or nut products, nor that may contain traces of nuts. Many of our students 
have life threatening allergies. Please refer to the school website for a “Safe Snack” list. Students are also not permit-
ted to share food or snacks.  
 
Please do not send microwave lunches.   
We do not have microwaves available to students. If you prefer that your child have a warm lunch please send it in a 
thermos. It works great for anything from soup to hot dogs.  
 

Can you spare just a couple of hours per week to help maintain a peaceful, happy environment for your child to enjoy 
his or her lunch?  If you are interested in becoming a lunch supervisor, we would love to have you. The rate of pay is 
$12.45/hour plus vacation pay and it is from 12:00 am to 1:00 pm.  Please see Mme Boyko ro see Mme Danielle in 
the school office for your hiring package. 
 
Please go over the following lunchroom expectations with your children:  
  
Lunch at school is a privilege.  If these beliefs are not followed lunch privileges will be revoked.  Thank you for 
helping our Lunch Supervisors with our lunch hour routines. 
 
Parents, please remember to send all supplies your child may need for lunch including forks, spoons, etc.  We do not 
have these items available at school.   
 
École Bannatyne is committed to providing a pleasant and safe eating environment for students who choose to enjoy 
the privilege of staying for lunch free of charge.  All students who attend École Bannatyne are welcome to stay for 
lunch, provided they follow these basic expectations: 
 

1. Follow directions and be respectful of all supervisors. 

2. Remain seated until dismissed by a supervisor 

3.  Use an “inside” voice. 

4. Display acceptable and responsible behaviour in the lunchroom and on the playground. 

5. Be respectful and courteous to others. 

6. Play safely on the playground. 
7. Due to allergies, do not share food from lunches.  

 
 
 

Clean up seating area, including appropriate disposal of garbage, recycling and compost. 
 

These expectations will be reviewed regularly in classrooms and lunch rooms.  
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Newsletters 
Bannatyne’s newsletters will be shared with families electronically, to support our efforts to reduce our paper use. 
Please be sure to see Mme Danielle at the office to report any changes in your email address or contact information. 
The monthly newsletters will also be posted to our school website at https://www.sjasd.ca/school/bannatyne/Pages/
default.aspx 

Visitor Tags 
A reminder that all visitors must sign in and out.  Please report to the school office upon arrival.                                                           
All students should be dropped off at the doors.  Do not wait near the classroom.  A visitor tag is needed (provided to 
you in the front office) if you are volunteering , visiting or if you are asked to meet the teacher at the classroom for 
any reason.  Please remember to hand in your tag and sign out before you leave the building.  Thank you. 

Milk Program 
Thanks to the École Banatyne Parent Council, our students will be able to    purchase fresh nutritious milk at 
lunchtime again this year.  Cost of milk tickets is 85 cents per container.  Volunteers  Charlene Hogg and Tash 
Biefeni are running the program  this year.   Please make cheques payable to Bannatyne Parent Council and ensure 
you send in the correct amount.  All information is written on the milk order form; please read it carefully.   
Merci Mme Hogg & Mme Biefeni 

City of Winnipeg Leisure Guide 
The City of Winnipeg is proud to provide a wide variety of recreation and leisure opportunities that contribute to the 
overall well-being of our community.  The Leisure Guide is published three times per year and is filled with fun and ex-
citing programs for everyone.  
For more information on leisure, sport and fitness programs, please pick up a copy of the Leisure Guide, call 311 or visit 
Winnipeg.ca.  Guides are available for pick up at civic indoor pools, libraries and leisure centres and at a number of retail 
locations including Safeway, 7-Eleven and Mac’s.   
City of Winnipeg Priceless Fun  
Winnipeggers now have easy access to information about free recreation, leisure and library programs with the free pro-
gramming guide, Priceless Fun. 
The fall edition of Priceless Fun, available in September, provides information about the free programs for children and 
youth being offered by the City of Winnipeg throughout the city, all in one convenient guide.  
Hard copies of Priceless Fun are available for pick up at all civic indoor pools, libraries and leisure centres. You can view 
the current edition of Priceless Fun online at: Winnipeg.ca/cms/recreation/leisureguide.stm. Information about programs 
is also available by calling 311.  

Welcome Bannatyne families!  The Parent Council Annual General Meeting will be held Tuesday, 
September 19, 2017 at 6:30 pm in the school library.  All parents and guardians are welcome to at-
tend.  Light refreshments will be served, and childcare will be available.  This is your chance to hear 

more about the activities of Parent Council and exchange ideas with other parents.  The Parent 
Council exists to provide an opportunity for families to support school objectives, give parents a bet-
ter understanding of the school and its programs, and to facilitate effective communication among 
the community, the parents, the students and the staff and administration of the school on matters 

of common interest. 

https://www.sjasd.ca/school/bannatyne/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.sjasd.ca/school/bannatyne/Pages/default.aspx
http://winnipeg.ca/
http://www.winnipeg.ca/cms/recreation/leisureguide.stm
http://www.winnipeg.ca/interhom/contact/
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Physical Education News    
For updated Physical Education news, check out the École Bannatyne Physical Education and Health website at  http://
ecolebannatynephysicaleducation.blogspot.ca 
 
 
Terry Fox Run 
In honor of Terry Fox, the students will be running outside before their morning recess on Friday, September 29th, 2017. 
On that day, the school will only be collecting $1 or $2 donations. If you wish to donate more money to the Terry Fox 
Foundation and get a tax receipt, please do so online. A more detailed e-mail will be sent to the Bannatyne families later 
in September. Thank you in advance for your donations, they are greatly appreciated! 
 
 
Cross-Country 
Cross-Country for the Grade 4 and 5 students starts September 13th. The students will be training during the noon hours 
on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays in order to run three meets. The first mini-meet is Thursday, September 21st at 
4:15 – 4:30 p.m. at École Bannatyne. The second mini-meet is Thursday, September 28th at 4:15 – 4:30 p.m. at Heri-
tage. The divisional meet is Thursday, October 5th, 2017, at 12:15 p.m. at Assiniboine Park with Thursday, October 12th 
as the rain date. Only the students who have returned their signed permission form may participate. Good luck to all the 
runners! 
 
Important information regarding after school team sports…The after school cross-country mini-meets start at 
4:15 p.m. and end at 4:30 p.m. The races start and finish very quickly! Parents/guardians are responsible for the trans-
portation of their child to and from the meets, the school will not be providing transportation to nor from 
the meets. For the safety of our students, rides must be pre -arranged before the race. Failure to do may result 
in the student not participating in the meet. For a meet held at another school, students should change at school before 
leaving with their parent/guardian. Once at the race location, students must find our school sign in the field outside and 
wait with the team for further instructions. If the race is at Bannatyne, the students will change into their gym clothes at 
dismissal time and meet Mme Beaudin outside in the south end of the field. Please note that students will not be dismis-
sed early from school on race days, they will be dismissed at the regular time of 3:55 p.m. For away races, students will 
be dismissed at 3:55 p.m. and will travel to the away race with their parent/guardian.  
 
 
 
STUDENT EMERGENCY MEDICAL INFORMATION:  Please note that at the beginning of every school year, 
parents/guardians must fill out and return the Student Emergency Medical Information sheet to the school. Once the 
information is on file, parents must notify the school in writing of any changes to their child’s medical in-
formation that is already on file. 
 
 
INTRAMURALS & LEADERSHIP 
Intramurals will commence in October. The Grade 5 Intramural Team will officially start up around that time as well. 
Students are to check the Physical Education Events board and listen to the daily announcements for further informa-
tion. 
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     Septembre 

DIMANCHE LUNDI MARDI MERCREDI JEUDI VENDREDI SAMEDI 
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18 19 
Early  
Dismissal 
3:20pm 
PC AGM 
6:30pm 

20 
 

21 
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24 

25 26  
Picture 
Day 
 

27 
 

28 29 
Terry Fox 
Run 
10:15am 

30 
 

 

       

October 2017  -  Dates to Remember: 
 
October 3, 2017   -  Early Dismissal 3:25pm 
October 9, 2017 -  Thanksgiving Day  -  NO SCHOOL 
October 17, 2017 -  Early Dismissal 3:25pm 
October 20, 2017 -  Inservice  -  NO SCHOOL 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 

For more than 100 years, Girl Guides of Canada has been the 
leading  

organization dedicated solely to girls. Today’s Guiding program 
helps girls learn about global and cultural awareness, career ex-
ploration, science and technology and the arts. Girls participate 
in environmental projects and explore important issues such as 

bullying, self-esteem and body image. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

We are looking for adult volunteers to join our team! 
For more information call 204-775-3003 or go online 

www.grlguides.ca. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


